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Dear Parents,

Additional Covid 19 prevention measures at St Michael’s

I hope you and your family are well – although I know that there are a number of our St Michael’s families who are currently suffering with Covid 19 and we keep these in our thoughts and prayers.

Today we are celebrating St Michael’s day at school, the school opened on St Michael’s day in 1908, and so this day celebrates the opening of our school.  Whilst we do live in difficult times, we must remain focused upon the positives, so I wish you and your family a happy feast day.  We will celebrate with our traditional liturgy (in form rooms this year) and also with an early finish and ice cream for everyone – KS4 will get theirs next week!
We are looking forward to welcoming back our KS4 next week: Year 11 on Monday and Year 10 on Wednesday.  The number of cases of Covid 19 in Barnet is rising (although we had fewer cases this week than last week) and so schools are recommended to put in place additional measures to prevent further the spread.  The number of schools sending home groups of students continues to rise.

Parents have expressed their concern over the lack of buses for school children and that these are too crowded – I and other headteachers took this concern to the Director of Education at Barnet and he will try to improve things on our behalf.  There is understandable concern that crowded public transport and students gathering outside school is contributing to the spread of this virus.  We will do what we can within school – but please insist that your child does not gather with others on the way to or from school.

We are constantly seeking ways to improve the safety of both students and staff at St Michael’s.  We remain determined to do what we can to reduce the risk of transmission at school and so have put in place the following additional measures, most of which have already started:

1. Deep cleaning of the form bases of Year 10 and Year 11 (and other form rooms should there be further positive results).

2. Additional cleaning throughout the day to clean bannisters, door handles and toilets.

3. As far as possible, the same seating plan for all classes – this works well for KS3 where many students have lessons as a form – but not so well with KS4 and KS5 where the curriculum demands different groupings.

4. Staggered end-times for lessons in the Junior Building – to prevent crowding in the corridor.

5. Students in KS3 and KS4 can no longer visit other form bases at break and lunch (they can go to their own form room, the canteen or outside).

6. Each classroom will be issued with a spray bottle of cleaning fluid and cloths so that all desks and seats can be cleaned between lessons.
I am sure you will agree that the best place for your child is at school, progressing with studies – this is also where the teachers want to be.  Nevertheless, we have been developing a plan for coping with periods of lockdown and I will write to you next week with details of how we will support our students and continue to deliver the curriculum should further groups be sent home for isolation in the future.

With best wishes,
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